

**DROST PARK KHOURY LEAGUE MINUTES**  
**February 7<sup>th</sup>, 2017**

I. Paul Falbe called the DPKL meeting to order at 6:34 pm on Feb. 7<sup>th</sup>, 2017.  
 \*\*Meeting now being held @ Lake House at Buffalo Park, Maryville on 1<sup>st</sup> Tuesday of Month. (Aug – April) No monthly meetings in May, June, July or December.

II. **Attendance:**

* Jeff Detton	* Sarah Detton
* Paul Falbe	* Kristine Scovill
* Rita Rogers	* Ron Kremer
* John McNamara	* Vicki Kremer
* Kristy Butcher	* Tracy Young-Stacy
* Kelly Rogers	* PJ Welsh
Miranda Rogers	Brittany Crockett

\*Denotes DPKL Board Member

III. Motion to approve January minutes: Kelly R. Motion, Tracy Y.. 2<sup>nd</sup> – Approved by all

IV. **Committee Reports:**

**President Report:** John McNamara

No Report

**Treasurer Report:** Rita Rogers (Via email)

January 2017

Balance Forward: \$0.00

Total Income: \$0.00

Expenditures: \$000.00 + Uncleared checks \$000.00 (?) Bank Fee \$0.00

Electronic Debits: \$ Unk

Close of month balance: \$0.00 Checkbook Balance: \$0.00 01/31/17

Utilities Bill \$0.00 (Lights) \$0.00 (Concession) & Verizon Wireless \$0.00

Note – Treasurer Report will be provided later Est. over \$70,000.00 in account

**Sponsor Solicitation:** Sarah Detton

Currently have about 44 + sponsors. So we have enough for this season.

**Managers Committee:** Jeff Detton

We have about 40/41 teams, needing a Atom 2 and Machine Pitch Manager. Also could get another Pixie 2 and Machine Pitch team. Working with the coaches on that. Manager's meeting on March 18<sup>th</sup>.

**Picture Day Committee:** Kevin Merkel & Vicki Kremer

Picture day is 4/15/2017

**Fundraiser Committee:** Paul Falbe

Received donations from TJ's Pizza, will give them to Trivia night for silent auction items. Extra TJ Pizza flyers at Sewtime. Paul will send out a spreadsheet in a email blast that can help speed up the TJ's fundraiser turn in on March 4<sup>th</sup> 10a – 3p Maryville Senior Center. Volunteers will be contacted. Paul, Rita, Kristy all committed to helping at this event.

**Uniform Committee:** Leslie Crook / Kristine Scovill

No report

**Scheduling Committee:** Dana LeVasseur

No Report

**Concession Stand Committee:** Rita Rogers

No Report

**Umpire Committee:** TBD

John will talk with Lee about this position.

**Building and Grounds Committee:** John McNamara

Will be getting a bill for tractor being serviced and fixed. Also 4 wheelers may need to be serviced as well. Need to fix roofs on some of the dugouts.

**Web Page Committee (PR):** Paul Falbe

All OK at this time.

**Equipment Committee:** Doug Owen

When it gets warmer, will get crew out to clean out garage. John needs to slow down buying equipment due to numbers being lower this season. Paul will talk to him about it.

**Registration Committee:** PJ Welsh

We may need to get 3 new laptops in the near future. They won't take anymore window upgrades. Maybe get through one more season, but not two. Blue Sombrero had reoccurring tech issues, and they have been reported, but PJ is being ignored. Late registration is open and will run until 2/11/17.

**Special Events Committee:** Tracy Young-Stacy

No Report

**Public Relations Committee:** Tracy Young-Stacy

No Report

**Cardinal Night Committee:** Kristy Butcher

Kristy to put together a proposal for Cardinal Ticket sales to have a banner made. Then will forward to Jeff to pass on to Sign company. The tickets are in from the Cardinals. Packets will be put together for the Managers meeting.

**Equipment Donations Committee:** Ron Kremer

No Report

**Trivia Night Committee:** Sub-Committee of Special events

Currently we have 13 tables, plus a possible couple of singles. We have 6 volunteers scheduled for event. So board member kids come out and be runners. Still needing games, pieces, card decks etc for decorations. Please get what you have to a trivia night committee member. Discussion on the booze barrel and it was decided to go with a cooler with wheels. Discussion was to just put on table then have totes to carry the alcohol out. Rita will get the cooler. Trivia night committee will be meeting at Detton home on Sunday Feb. 12<sup>th</sup> at 3:00 pm. Tracy Young-Stacy will be purchasing an AD on facebook for trivia night. John will give her Credit Card to do so. Baskets Rec'd - Tracy, Doug, Paul, Kristy, Scovill Will make: Rogers, Detton, Oberkfell, Crockett, McNamara, Kremers. Unknown: Merkel, LeVasseur, Crook Those that cannot attend trivia

night: Kristy, Tracy unknown: LeVasseur, Merkel, Crook Alcohol donations still needed.  
Thanks – Sarah, Kristy, Tracy, Paul Dak Ledbetter may have Umbrellas and lights to donate for door prizes. Brittany will look into that. Email blast to be sent out on Trivia night on Friday.

V. **Old Business**

- A. Current Registration Counts / Need More Players: Atom 1, Atom 2, Midget 2, Petite 1, Sophomore and T-Ball 4 need players. 242 Pre-Registrations, 188 Registrations, 54 Late registrations = 484 as of 2/7/17 Ron reported another late reg was rec'd at 4:30p
- B.
- C.
- D.
- E.
- F.
- G.

VI. **New Business**

- A. Requests for scholarships: Read several emails from individuals wanting to have help. Jessy Wright - Needs to volunteer and sell TJ's. Will remove late fee and if they sell \$150.00 in TJ's we will remove fees. Stephanie Scheffel, Board voted no to assist financially. Issues were 2015, 2016 and she played until May 31, 2016. Penny Alexander can work out a payment plan with Rita. Player in Coach Pitch can play down in T-Ball.
- B. Playoffs are not assigned locations. It will be determined on Field availability, etc.
- C. Suggested to buying a Yeti and having it as a raffle during the season.
- D. Discussed that it was too noisy at Lake House, need different location for monthly meetings.
- E.
- F.
- G.

VII. **Adjournment 7:40 PM**

The next meeting will be Tuesday March 7<sup>th</sup>, 2017 6:30 pm Concession Stand, unless weather is bad, then at John McNamara's basement.